MINUTES OF THE R
EGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

  March 26, 2012      6:30  pm.
     Central Education Campus Board  Room
CALL TO ORDER

 Chairperson Walerius called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with all  board members present.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
PUBLIC COMMENTARY
· Technology/Five Year Plan:  the board received information on the Five Year Plan that has been developed for Technology in the School District.  Colleen Cardenuto, Director of Teaching, Learning and Assessment, along with Shawn Brandt, Integration Specialist for the district and Greg Pint, District Lead Technician led the discussion on the future of technology in the district.  The plan has been two years in the making.  Using the District Strategic Plan in conjunction with the State and National Plans, the group developed five goals.  Crucial to this plan is 100% teacher commitment to technology and its use in the classroom. Curriculum for the future may include digital textbooks and curriculum.  Infrastructure for this usage will require updating in order to have all pieces in place for teachers and students to access at all times of the day.  The district computers are quickly reaching their limits and a seven year rotation needs to be put in place for outdated units.   Upgrades along with technology consumables, upgrades to the phone service, and the CEC building monitor cameras are being discussed.  Costs for this program are still being worked out.  
· Seventh grade student Kaylah Smeby has been selected as one of Minnesota’s Distinguished Finalists for the 2012 Prudential Spirit of Community Wards.  The Prudential Spirit of Community Awards created in 1995 by Prudential Financial in partnership with the National Association of Secondary School Principals (NASSP) are designed to emphasize the importance our nation places on service to others, and encourage all young Americans to contribute to their communities.  Principal Tim Dittberner along with the representative from Prudential presented the medallion.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Brooks to approve the agenda.  A request was made to add discussion of the April 9 board work session and the addition of the Principals contract to the action agenda.  Motion carried 7/0.  
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion was made by Dvorak and seconded by Pexa to approve the consent agenda.  Gene Bisek was thanked for his years of service.  Motion carried 7/0.  
 BOARD UPDATES
Policy:  subcommittee met and brought policies for first reading.
MRVSEC:  contracts for the Para group and also the budget for 12/13 were approved.  The building at Lydia may be the new site for a MRVSEC program.  
Carver/Scott Education Cooperative:  New Beginnings has been successful and will be a continuing program.  Other programs have been cut along with staff.  Most staff will be rehired by the districts who have taken back their programs.  
Negotiations:  Negotiations for the groups has been completed.  Individual contracts are being worked on.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES


Good News:  Beginning in May, MSBA Boardcaster will be sent via email.  Minnesota Department of Transportation has completed the state vehicle inspections.  NPAS had no errors or deficits.  A family from Falcon Ridge has made a donation for the purchase of Special Ed. Materials.  The district received a letter from a parent commending the staff and the sixth grade students who participated in program at Eagle Bluff.  
NEW BUSINESS

· Infinite Campus:  the current student data program recently switched to a web version that is not able to provide the services and program needs for the district.  Following demonstrations by two companies, the consensus is to switch to Infinite Campus as the student software.  The program is slightly higher in price than Skyward but will supply the functions we now require for our student data.  We anticipate running parallel with Skyward and Infinite campus until July 1st.
· Employee Leave Requests:   Superintendent Kauzlarich explained why the district is granting some leaves and denying others.  
· New Positions:  The superintendent explaned the need for additional staff.
RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION

· Technology Contract: Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Pexa to approve the contract.  Motion carried 7/0.
· Principals Contract:  Motion was made by Pexa and seconded by Havlicek to approve the contract.  Motion carried 7/0.
· Cancel April 9 work session:  Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Pexa to cancel the work session scheduled for April 9.  Motion carried 7/0.
ADJOURNMENT 
 Motion was made by Pexa and seconded by Brooks to adjourn the March 26th school board meeting.  Motion carried 7/0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.
Summary of Regular School Board Meeting on March 26, 2012.  Meeting was called to order, roll taken and Pledge of Allegiance recited. Presented Kaylah Smeby with the Prudential Spirit of Community Award for her service hours at Mala Strana.  The board heard the Five Year Plan for technology.  Participation, curriculum, upgrades and costs were presented.  The board added the principals’ contract to action items and the April 9th work session to new business for discussion.  Reports received from the policy committee on reviewing policies.  Board member Havlicek reported on Carver Scott continuing the New Beginnings program but has cut other programs and staff.  Most staff will be rehired by districts who are taking back their programs.  MRVSEC’s board approved the budget and contract for the para’s.  Proposed sale of the Lydia building has been put on hold as that the new high school program will use the space. Negotiations have been completed for group contracts and meetings are beginning for individual contract discussion.  Good News for the district was Mn DOT did their annual review of district vehicles with no errors or deficits; received a donation for special ed materials at Falcon Ridge and read a letter from a parent commending our students and staff on their behavior and participation while on their trip to Eagle Bluff.  Sandy Linn presented the new software package that the district will be using.  Mr. Kauzlarich explained his reasons for denying some leaves while granting others.  He also explained the need for several new positions.  The Technicians and Principals contracts were approved.  The board approved the cancellation of the work session on April 9.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.
